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Hello division 5B!
As we head towards fall,

many very important events
will occur. This newsletter

contains information about a
few of the special

events/topics. As always, if
you have any questions or

concerns, do not hesitate to
email me. 

October 1, 2022
Annual Dues

Become Payable

October 15, 2022
Dollywood Fall

Rally


October 31-
November 4, 2022

Key Club Week 

December 1, 2022
Annual Dues

Become Delinquent

February 1, 2023
Unpaid Clubs

Become
Suspended

Contact Me:
madalyn@ktkey.org

div5b



Fall Rally
Fall Rally is set for October 15th at

Dollywood. It will begin at 11 am EST.
Payment for Fall Rally will include a shirt,

ticket, meal voucher, etc. After the meeting,
you will all be free to explore the park. This is

a perfect opportunity to meet others who
share your love for service!

Youth Opportunities Fund (YOF)
The Youth Opportunities Fund consists of

grants given to individual Key Clubs to fund
projects. There are two cycle of grants. The
first cycle's applications are due October 15,
2022. The second cycle's applications are

due March 1, 2023. The grants can vary from
$250 - $2,000. A Key Club can only receive
one grant per year. For more information on
the process of applying and receiving a grant

from the YOF, please visit
https://www.keyclub.org/youth-opportunities-

fund/

https://www.keyclub.org/youth-opportunities-fund/


Dues and New Members 
Dues are right around the corner! October 1st

is the starting day for dues to be paid. This
time before dues is the best time for

recruitment! A roster of all members (new and
existing) must be submitted with the money

for dues. The early-bird deadline is November
1st. If your club submits dues before this date,

it will win an award at DCON 2023! Let's
strive to get all dues payed before December
1st : the final deadline before delinquency. 

Contacts
I am in major need of advisor and officer
contacts!!! It is very important that I have
contacts for every club. This ensures that

everyone gets the vital information I will be
sending out. Please send me officer/advisor
names and emails for your club. Thank you!


